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High Halstow

Home of the Heron

TIMES

The NHS Free Health Check Clinic will be coming to the Village Market on Saturday 2nd November in the
Village Hall Car Park and the Church Christmas market on Saturday 9th November in the Village Hall Car
Park. No appointment necessary.

Quick, Simple and Could Save Your Life

Project 90

This is the time the parishioners can come together to do something for the Village in a 90 minute period on
one Saturday in the month.

Last month saw a Memorial Bench placed in Forge Common for the benefit of those who use this lovely part
of the Village. Congratulations to Ken who decided to collect 30 small bottles of vodka dropped in the Village!

If you could spare an hour or so on Saturday 16 November starting at 8.30am in the Village Hall Car Park it
would be greatly appreciated. Afterwards share a cup of tea and if you are lucky a slice of cake.

th

Parish Council
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“We will remember them”

The

ANNUAL REMEMBRANCE

DAY SERVICE

will be held in St. Margaret's

Church at 10.15 a.m. on

Sunday, 10th November, 2013,

when a wreath will be laid at the

War Memorial

-----oOo-----

“I thank God for every

remembrance of you”

Friends of St Margaret's Church

We are pleased to announce that the Church have
undertaken the first works partly funded by the
Friends of St Margaret's with the pointing at the
church carried out. It is really pleasing to see such a
quick start to see monies released to carry out
repairs.
Some of the standing orders so kindly completed by
people have not all been actioned by the banks,
which may be as a result of the form being too dark.
What we will be doing shortly is to produce a letter
to be sent to these banks which will have all the
details completed again. It will be however
necessary to ask people to sign these letters as
authority to start these standing orders.
Please accept our apologies for the confusion and
we will be in touch shortly to rectify this issue.
It is not too late to make a monthly donation. Details
can be found at

In terms of events please see additional article in
this months High Halstow Times explaining the
Christmas Tree Festival on Saturday December
14th

Thank you

http://thefriendsofstmargarets.org.uk/how-to-join

I Am A Tulip What Are You?

Very intriguing title for the next WI meeting.
The speaker is Jacqueline Aviolet and all will
be explained on Wednesday 6th November.

During the last month we had a very good
'health day' when speakers from the Royal
College of Surgeons covered subjects on
bowel cancer and transplants. It's amazing how
many different parts of the body can be used in
helping others. Two ladies from Medway
Asthma Self Help (MASH) group and TB Alert
passed on lots of useful information.

Two members enjoyed a Personality Lunch in
Lenham, when a superb 3 course meal was
enjoyed by all, followed by Martin Gurdon who
has had books published on his experiences
with chickens. Needless to say he was very
funny.

The meeting starts at 7:30 in the Memorial Hall
on the 6th. Visitors pay just £1:50 for an
entertaining evening. You may even find out
what you are!!

Margaret Whitebread

Quizathon

Wow!! What a night. It was so good to see so many
people there for this event. £440 was raised towards
Phase Three of the refurbishment programme for
the Hall. The next phase will be a new kitchen,
stairs for upstairs, new back wall as well as a new
main entrance. It was great for so many to take the
opportunity to thank one of our Funders from Kent
Downs and Marshes Leader Programme (RDPE)
Thanks to all those who came and once again to
Margaret, Lesley and John for running the event

Village Hall Committee

.

Responsible Parking

Complaints have been received by the Parish
Council on the number of cars parked on the
kerb, or irresponsibly parked opposite turnings,
side roads or on corners. Please make sure
that your parked car is not causing an
obstruction to other drivers or obstructing
pedestrians on pathways. Medway Council is
aware of the issue on the peninsula as a whole
and are considering random patrols of the
smart car to issue tickets. We would prefer no
penalties are issued so the Parish Council is
asking people to park properly in order to avoid
the issues.
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MEMORIAL HALL

CHRISTMAS MARKET

Sunday 1st December 2013.

The doors open at 11a.m

We will serve tea, coffee or a cold drink

if preferred together

with mince pies, sausage rolls

and homemade biscuits.

We will, of course, have Pick- a- Duck

with Pick-a-ball for children,

a raffle for a fabulous Hamper,

Jewellery cards and gifts to purchase

for your family and friends.

ALL PROCEEDS ARE FOR THEHALL

SO WE CAN KEEP IT UP TO THE

STANDARD YOU EXPECT.

HOPE TO SEE YOU THERE.

Walking Doesn't Get Wetter Than That!

Nine hardy hikers turned out for our walk from Cliffe Woods despite the heavy rain and promise of worse to
come, a promise that was very well fulfilled. However, everybody was dressed for the conditions and a
change in route from the one planned through the woods because of the slippery woodland paths made for a
safe, enjoyable and memorable 2 hours. We walked eastwards out from Cliffe Woods village initially on the
roadway and then along the edge of the woods taking a detour up Lodge Hill to the now largely empty army
camp. Most had not previously seen the training area for bomb-disposal or the Harrier-like plane that sits
within the fenced-off area; this can all seem a bit spooky if you come across it unexpectedly from some of the
paths through the woods. It was also easy for us to see the large expanse of land previously used by the
army and now planned for the housing expansion of Chattenden - here's hoping the nightingales will continue
to sing there on one of their most important sites in the UK. Going back down the hill we kept our distance
from the enthusiasts of the woodland archery club and then took a route through the interesting and attractive
hamlet of Spendiff and began our return through Cooling Street and Perry Hill in increasingly poor conditions.
Most of us decided to dry out (well in one way) in a very welcome and well deserved visit to the Horseshoes
and Castle at Cooling.

The November walk will be from Ightham Moat on SATURDAY 9th to avoid Remembrance Day on the
Sunday. The start is from the National Trust car park at the Moat (TN15 0NT). This is £2 for parking (unless
NT member) and is best reached by taking the A227 beyond Borough Green, shortly after which Ightham
Moat is well sign-posted. From High Halstow it is about a 45minute drive. Once parked we will meet adjacent
to the entrance to the Moat. The walk has some steep parts and can be slippery if wet so please wear
suitable footwear. It is advisable to bring walking poles/sticks.

Please note if it is very wet in the week before the walk we may postpone this one and take one more suited
to wet weather. So regular walkers should keep an eye on their email. Or if in doubt please contact Mitchell at

or on 01634 254428.mitch.dowsett@btopenworld.com

Noise Complaints Southend Airport

Some of you may have noticed that there has been
an increase in air traffic recently with additional
flights going to Southend.

The following link will take you straight to the page
where you can register a complaint on the airports
operations which they will investigate Comments
regarding noise at the airport should be made in the
first instance to:

www.southendairport.com/contact-us/comments/

If you would like to further contact London Southend
Airport regarding noise please use the following
contact details:

* By phone: Noise Complaints Hotline 01702
538599

* In writing: LSACL, Southend Airport, Southend on
Sea, Essex SS2 6YF

Their aim is to respond in writing to all noise
comments within 7 working days. However, in order
for any comment to be logged as much information
(date, time, location etc.) about the event must be
given.
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Stalls Include
Fresh Vegetables, Fresh Bread, Cakes, Cards, Jewellery
Books, Sweets, Candles, Knitting and much much more

The Cafe

The High Halstow 2014 Calendar

Free NHS Health Check

Why not come along for a few moments and spend a £1

Why not come along to the cafe for a drink and a snack.
Meet up with friends for a chat.

Speak to a local Councillor about any issues you may have.

Come and view some of the entries of this years photographic
competition and maybe buy next years calendar.

This month the NHS will be offering a free health
check at the market.

To Book a Stall Please Contact Michelle on 254121

High Halstow Village Market
Saturday 2nd November

From 9:30am - 11:00am
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Estuary Airport Proposals and
‘Other Things’

Whilst we await the airports commission listing of airport
proposals for the SouthEast at the end of 2013, readers
may also like to be aware of the N.A.T.S. (National Air
Traffic Services), London Airspace Consultation, which
has recently commenced on the 15th October and runs
until 21st January 2014. The consultation appears to
include flight path changes above our area for London
City and Southend Airports, and is open for comment on
the website.

www.londonairspaceconsultation.co.uk

This consultation is the first stage in a wider programme
of proposed changes to deliver the UK’s Future Airspace
Strategy (FAS), developed by the Civil Aviation Authority
(CAA) with the support of the aviation industry. It will
deliver significant benefits, including fuel savings for
airlines, which will also mean fewer CO emissions, and

less noise overall for people living below.

Aircraft today use very accurate navigation technology
and new European legislation requires all member
States, including the UK, to revise airspace and
maximise the use of these new technologies. Change is
therefore inevitable and the focus of this consultation is
on how best to enable that change.

After listening to feedback from previous consultations,
this consultation is on swathes of airspace – not on
proposed routes. The final route positions will only be
determined after consideration of the feedback from the
consultation.

The new design concept being implemented for this
programme, making the most of new navigation
capability, will also significantly reduce the use of
conventional holds (or stacks), and put new route
structures over the sea where possible.

The net effect of these proposals will be less noise –
aircraft will climb higher, more quickly on departure and
stay higher for longer on arrival. Flight paths will
eventually change – and this may mean some areas will
be overflown more than today, others less, and some will
not notice any significant change.

For Gatwick routes, the consultation is being run jointly
by NATS and Gatwick Airport, with Gatwick leading
consultation on changes below 4,000ft, and NATS on
changes above 7,000ft. Consultation on changes
planned for airspace between 4,000 and 7,000ft will be
managed jointly. NATS is leading the consultation on the
intermediate and network airspace proposals for the
other airports; London City is not yet in a position to
proceed with low level change proposals, which will be
subject to a future consultation.

Later stages will address proposals for airspace
supporting other parts of the London airports network, to
be complete by 2020.

The consultation is available online at
. The postcode

search facility and clickable maps with consultation areas
clearly marked makes it easy to see which proposed
changes have the most relevance to a specific location.
Feedback can be given directly on the website.
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www.londonairspaceconsultation.co.uk

Christmas Tree

Festival 2013

On December 14th the Village Hall doors will be

open to the second Christmas Tree Festival in

High Halstow

It is not too late to let us know if your group,

family, business etc would like to put a tree in.

All we are asking for is a donation of £3.50 per

tree submitted.

Trees can be any size or shape, fresh or

artificial; as far as decoration is concerned, the

only limit is your imagination and afterwards your

tree goes home with you for Christmas.

Trees can be decorated at the Hall or brought

ready-decorated. Power is available for lights.

Trees should be brought to the Hall on

Friday 13th December from 19.00 to 21.00 or

Saturday 14th December from 9.00 to 12.00

Trees must be collected on either

Saturday 14th December from 17.00 to 18.00 or

Sunday 15th December from 9.30 to 11.00

Please invite all your friends to come and see

your entry and enjoy this event. With your help

- and with the help of others – please make this

Christmas Tree Festival a success.

The public are invited to view the trees from

13.00 to 16.00 with entry being just 50p.

Refreshments will be available on the day

Friends of St Margaret's Church
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Saturday, 18 and Sunday, 19 January 2014

The Medway Big Splash is Medway Sport's new free
swimming-based mass participation event.

The weekend-long event will showcase watersports,
aquatics and water based activity sessions, all
culminating in a mass community swim challenge.

Below are details of the programme and how to book
your place, as well as information on swimming lessons

available in the build up to the Big Splash.

Saturday, 18 January

Medway Big Splash

10am to 5pm at and

A day of pool-based family fun. Tasters and lessons including:

· Diving and lifesaving

· Synchronised swimming

· Sub aqua and snorkelling

· Water polo

· Family fun session

· Aqua zumba

To book a place visit Medway Park or Strood Sports Centre or phone 01634 336655.

Family Big Splash Pool Party

Strood Sports Centre 3pm to 5pm and Medway Park 6.30pm to 8.30pm

Join Medway's biggest pool party with:

· Inflatables and raft games

· Family swim gala

· Races and medals

· Pool disco

The pool parties have limited places available and tickets can only be secured by visiting either centre's
reception to register or by using the

Book your place and collect event tickets via the Medway Park or Strood Sports Centres receptions.

Adult to child ratios

Eight-year-olds and younger must be accompanied in the water by an adult. An adult is a 16-year-old or older.
Three-year-olds and younger must have an adult in the water with them at all times. One adult may
accompany no more than two four to seven-year-olds.

How far can Medway swim in one day? Take up the challenge and swim between one length and one mile, as
a team or individually, for charity or just for fun.

*

You can sign up to swim one of the following target distances at Medway Park or Strood Sports Centre:

· 25m Challenge (1 length)

· 1/4 mile Challenge (16 lengths)

· 1/2 mile Challenge (32 lengths)

· 3/4 mile Challenge (48 lengths)

· 1 mile Challenge (64 lengths)

The Big Swim is free to enter and every participant receives a free souvenir t-shirt.

To enter, pick up an entry form from Medway Park or Strood Sports Centre, or download it

Sunday, 19 January

The Medway Big Swim

Medway Big Swim Challengers must be eight-years-old or older and confident to swim in deep water.

Medway Park Strood Sports Centre

Family Big Splash pool party registration form.
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Learn to Swim Programme

As a legacy of the Big Splash, we want to help encourage as many non-swimmers as possible to learn to
swim.

The offers swimming lessons for all ages and abilities, from babies to teenagers
and adults.

Lessons are available at Medway Park, Strood Sports Centre, Hundred of Hoo Leisure Centre and Splashes
Leisure Pool.

Fully qualified ASA swimming instructors will help you at every stage to improve your technique and stamina.
So whether you have never taken the plunge or simply want to improve, the Atlantis swimming programme
offers you a safe friendly opportunity to learn and develop.

There are also special classes for mums-to-be and mums with babies in the privacy of the hydrotherpay pool
at Strood Sports Centre.

Bookings are also being taken for October half term crash courses for junior beginners in swimming and
diving, and for all classes in the January 2014 term that launches on Monday, 6 January.

For more information visit the page. To book a place on a course, contact your nearest
pool:

· Medway Park on 01634 336655

· Strood Sports Centre on 01634 333945

· Hundred of Hoo Pool on 01634 333955

· Splashes Leisure Pool on 01634 333977

In the build up to January’s new Big Splash mass participation event, we are launching a new programme of
casual swimming advice sessions at Medway Park.

The On Your Marks swimming sessions are aimed at adult non-swimmers and beginners to help you build
confidence and meet the instructors before potentially signing up for a course of lessons.

An instructor will be on hand to offer information and basic technique advice. On Your Marks swimming
lessons run every Monday 9am to 9.45am and 2.30pm to 3.15pm for just £3 a session, starting Monday 23
September.

To register your interest email medwaysport@medway.gov.uk

Don't forget - under 11s and over 60s can swim for free at any Medway Council swimming pool. All you need
to do is register for a

Atlantis Swim Academy

Big Splash build up

Free swimming for under 11s and over 60s

swimming lessons

Medway City Card

Kings Kitchen

A Coffee and Cake Café
for the Whole Village.

Open 10.00am - 1.00pm
every Tuesday

in the Memorial Hall.

Why not come in and enjoy a cuppa
and a chat.

A warm welcome awaits you.

High Halstow Gardening Club

Our October meeting was another pleasant evening
with an amusing talk on the Natural History of Kent
by Martin Newcombe combining information and
humour. We look forward to the talk on 12
November by a Lecturer from Hadlow College.
Our Christmas social evening will be on 10
December at the Memorial Hall as normal. We are
finalising the arrangements for the annual dinner at
the BAE club on 21 February which is being
organised by Margaret Shuter.

Overhanging Vegetation

The Parish Council is asking people who have
shrubs/trees overhanging on to public
walkways if they would mind cutting back in
order for people to walk unhindered. Thank you
for your cooperation.
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BOB GEE
DECORATOR

Interior / Exterior Decorator

Approved Contractor
Public Liability Cover

Clean, Tidy, Professional Work
20 Years Experience

No Job Too Small

Call Bob on
07881 471359

THANKSGIVING

AND MEMORIAL

SERVICE

For those whom we have known and loved will
be held at St. Margaret's Church on Sunday

10th November, 2013 at 6.30 p.m. with
refreshments afterwards.

If you would like a particular hymn included in
the Service, please contact Di Welch, the

Service Leader, by Tuesday, 5th November,
2013. (See details below)

Further details from:-
Rev. Stephen Gwilt (Rector) 01634 250637
(after 3rd November)
Di Welch (Lay Reader) 01634 251495 or
dianewelch462@yahoo.co.uk
Sheila Marchant (Pastoral Assistant and Evangelist)
01634 250503
Gill Ellen (Lay Reader) 01634 253059

Allotments

As you may be aware the Parish Council have
a number of allotments which are rented out
each year. Although there are currently no
vacant allotments, there is also no one on the
waiting list. Should you wish to be put on the
waiting list please can you contact me (Chris
Watson) on 256529 or email me at
chris.watson123@btinternet.com.



9



10

Note from the Editor

The High Halstow Times is a friendly point of
contact and all views expressed are those of the
individual. No letter will be published without the
name and address of the writer being supplied to
the editor, which will be published alongside the
letter. If you have a matter for complaint, it should
be brought to the attention of the Parish Council,
which meets on the second Wednesday of every
month, at 8pm in the Memorial Hall. Members of
the public are always welcome.

Advertising rates are £15 per quarter page per
edition; £30 per half page per edition. Items should
be sent to editor@highhalstow.org.uk

Disclaimer Please note High Halstow Parish
Council: 1. makes no endorsement of any of the
businesses listed in the High Halstow Times 2. is
not responsible for the content of external websites.
3. the information is offered 'as is' with the wish to
be helpful.

For further information, please contact the
Church Warden.

Booking The Hall

The Hall Committee is looking to increase the
usage of the Hall after Phase 2 of the
refurbishment is completed in September. If
you are interested in hiring the hall please
contact Crystal on 251849.



Dates for Diary

Every Tuesday:

Every Wednesday:

Every Thursday:

Every Friday:

Every Saturday:

Other Dates:

King’s Kitchen
10:00 Memorial Hall
Bell Ringers
19:30 St Margaret’s Church

Tai Chi
10:30 Memorial Hall
Yoga
17:30 Memorial Hall

Mother and Toddler's
09.00 Memorial Hall
Sugar Babes
19.00 Memorial Hall

Pilates with Joy
14:15 Memorial Hall

Karmann Dancers Memorial Hall
09.00

Local groups, please let us know the dates of your
meetings/events for the coming year so we can include
them in the HHT and on the website.

Saturday 2nd: Village Market
09:30 Village Hall
Saturday 2nd: NHS Health Check
09:30 Village Hall
Sunday 3rd: Family Service
09:00 St. Margaret’s Church
Wednesday 5th: Women’s Institute
19:30 Memorial Hall
Saturday 9th: Church Market
12:00 Village Hall
Saturday 9th: High Halstow Hikers

Tuesday 12th: Gardening Club
20:00 Memorial Hall
Wednesday 13th: Parish Council
20:00 Memorial Hall
Saturday 16th: Project 90
08:30 Village Hall
Sunday 17th: Family Service
09:00 St. Margaret’s Church
Friday 30th: Quiz Night
20:00 Memorial Hall

December 14th: Christmas Tree Festival
Village Hall

Details in HHT
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Your Parish Councillors

George Crozer, Chair 01634 250286
e.mail: george@highhalstow.org.uk
Gary Thomas, Vice Chair 01634 252812
e.mail: gary@highhalstow.org.uk
Martin Andrews
Ray Collins 01634 250105
Stuart Bailey 01634 255537
Josh Gordon 07753 212179
Gary Jerreat 01634 253999
Lesley Munday 01634 250276
Christine Watson 01634 256529

Your councillors may also be contacted
through the Parish Clerk:

Mrs Roxana Brammer 01474 871269
clerk@highhalstow.org.uk

07984 791029



Next edition December 2013; Contributions for December should be sent
by 24th November to:

Carl Mitchell, 8 Marsh Crescent, High Halstow ME3 8TJ
or e.mail to editor@highhalstow.org.uk

Published by High Halstow Parish Council
Printed by Cousins Copy Centre (01634) 727215

Readers Letters
Dear HHT,

Sadly Mary Follett passed away on September
5th 2013. I would like to thank friends,
neighbours, Garden Club members and many
other people in the village that knew of Mary,
for their kindness, cards and floral tributes. We
miss her very much.
Dennis Follett
Christmas Lane

Need to Hire a Hall

If you are interested in hiring either of the
halls in the village for a party, function or

meeting please contact:

Memorial Hall - Angela Forward 251756

Village Hall - Crystal Wakefield 251849

Please do not call on a Sunday.

High Halstow Photographic Competition
The winners of this years competition were
announced at the Parish Council meeting in
October. The winning pictures, and some of
the best runner ups’, are all included in the
2014 High Halstow calendar which will be on
sale at the Village Market on Saturday 2nd
November at £5.50 and at the Christmas
Market on Saturday 9th November. We are
grateful to the Village Shop who will also be
selling the calendars again this year.


